
MEETING SUMMARY June 16, 2021

Date and Time: Wednesday, 16 June 2021 at 4:00pm Mountain time

Where: Online: Zoom

Committee Attendees: Joe Dehn, Ed Fochler, James Gholston, Anna Mosashvili

Other  Attendees: none

The meeting was called to order at 4:16pm Mountain time.

Records of Past Meetings: The minutes of the 2 June 2021 meeting were approved
without objection.

Site  Statistics: Ed  reported  that  traffic  has  been  somewhat  higher  than  usual,
around 138 users/day. He has not been able to disable the caching of the main page,
to allow for the article and file counts to update automatically, because the extension
we  had  been  using  for  that  is  no  longer  installed  and  we  no  longer  have  the
permission  required  to  install  extensions;  we  will  need  to  make  a  request  to
MyWikis  to  get  that  capability  restored.  But  in  the  meantime  there  is  a  way to
manually flush the cache for any page, so we can make use of that to have updated
counts displayed whenever we want.

Site  Technical: Ed  confirmed  that  he  has  been  able  to  access  the  part  of  the
database that contains information provided when an account is created, including
the user's e-mail address.

Nolan Collection: Joe noted that Buchman made a presentation at the recent LNC
meeting.  He said that based on a combination of  what Buchman said during the
meeting  and  in   private  correspondence  he  is  hopeful  that  we  will  be  receiving
access to scans of the material at the time the physical material is transferred to the
Library of Congress. It was noted that no member of this committee was aware of
the  Library  of  Congress   plan  until  very  recently.  While  there  still  is  some
disagreement  over  how the issue of  ownership was handled,  based on what  we
know now things seem to be settled, and we consider the original material being
sent there satisfactory, as long as we have access to scans. James suggested that it
may be possible that the Library of Congress already has in their collection other



material that would be of interest to us; this is something we should look into in the
future.

Future Meetings: The next meeting is scheduled for 7 July 2021.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:29pm Mountain time.


